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January 31, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
Pursuant to Ordinance 17476, passed by the King County Council on November 13, 2012, enclosed is the first of three reports on the Youth and Young Adult (YYA) Homelessness Initative. This first progress report provides up-to-date information regarding countywide efforts to improve the coordination of services addressing youth and young adult homelessness. A second progress report will follow in May 2013.  The third and final report will include an implementation plan, the Comprehensive Youth and Young Adult Plan, in September 2013.    
The King County YYA Homelessness Initiative is a countywide community effort to create a coordinated system that will enhance service delivery for homeless young people – quickly reconnecting them with family when it is safe and appropriate to do so or providing the immediate intervention necessary to obtain safe housing. Specifically, the initiative will address prevention and early intervention, coordinated engagement, data coordination, and housing, resulting in a Comprehensive Plan to End YYA Homelessness in King County by 2020. The YYA Homelessness Initiative is primarily under the Health and Human Potential goal of the King County Strategic Plan. 
Department of Community and Human Services staff are conducting an inclusive planning process to ensure that the guiding priniciples of fairness and equity, from the Equity and Social Jusice (ESJ) Initiative, are woven into the fabric of the process. Elements of the planning design include: involvement and input of stakeholders in monthly open forums, expert input of members of the YYA Advisory Group (membership defined by CEHKC charter), particular emphasis on stakeholders in South King County via focus groups and YYA input facilated by the Mockingbird Society. Equity and Social Justice tools will be utilized as community stakeholders are engaged.
I am pleased to share with you the early progress that has been made through the initiative in the first three months. I trust you’ll find that the enclosed progress report outlines a solid plan and process to make positive changes in the lives of homeless young people. The report will also be shared with the Committee to End Homelessness in King County, YYA Advisory Group, YYA Funders Group and involved stakeholders.
It is estimated that this report required about 17 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $809.00. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-263-9100.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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